
   

   

 

 

 

RPNM: TODAY’S U.S. SUPREME COURT RULING 

OVERTURNING ROE v. WADE IS IN THE BEST 

INTEREST OF OUR COUNTRY AND PROTECTS THE 

UNBORN 

  

HISTORIC DECISION MEANS WASHINGTON WILL HAVE LESS 

CONTROL--STATES WILL NOW DECIDE LAWS RESTRICTING ABORTION 

  

  

Albuquerque, June 24—The Republican Party of New Mexico hails today’s U.S. Supreme 

Court ruling that repeals Roe v. Wade, ending the control Washington has exerted over 

states for nearly half a century. 

  

Today, the unborn are the winners, and RPNM welcomes this historic decision by the 

Supreme Court on moral, religious and political grounds. 

 

RPNM commends the Justices in their recognition that the measure of a person or society 

is how they protect the vulnerable--those with the least voice. The most vulnerable are the 

unborn, and the Court acknowledged that there’s little dispute that life begins earlier than 

what was believed in 1973 when Roe v. Wade legalized abortion. 

  

“RPNM applauds this momentous ruling and the Court’s realization that we must protect 

the sanctity of life,” said Republican Party of New Mexico Chairman Steve Pearce. “The 



 

decision is in the best interest of America, and the high court’s Justices have fulfilled their 

duty to protect the lives of the unborn and to abolish the horrors of abortion. Abortion is 

wrong on moral grounds, and I and everyone who stand for life am pleased at the 

outcome in this important ruling.” 

 

Today’s ruling will also mean that states will determine laws restricting or permitting 

abortion. The progressives are insistent that their view is correct, but this will be proven in 

state elections. If more states elect pro-life candidates, then state laws will change. This is 

especially vital here in New Mexico where we have such radical abortion laws. 

  

Radical pro-abortion groups will continue to cause havoc and violence. 

  

One such organization is “Jane’s Revenge” that issued a manifesto on June 15 that took 

responsibility for the fire bombings, smashed windows and other vandalism at pro-life 

organizations across the country. 

 

It promised the last 30 days are just the beginning. 

  

And the recent attempted assassination of Justice Brett Kavanaugh is not enough for these 

pro-abortion terrorists. Pro-life organizations are now being warned further to close their 

activities, or they will be next. 
  

 


